MINUTES OF THE PLANNING BOARD REGULAR MEETING OF PISCATAWAY TOWNSHIP HELD ON JUNE 12, 2019


The Regular Meeting of the Piscataway Planning Board was called to order at 7:30 P.M. in the Department of Public Works, 505 Sidney Road, Piscataway, New Jersey by Chairman Carlton.

Vice-Chairman Henry Kenney stated:  IN COMPLIANCE WITH THE OPEN PUBLIC MEETING ACT, ADEQUATE NOTICE OF THIS MEETING WAS PROVIDED IN THE FOLLOWING WAYS:


*Posted on the bulletin board of the Municipal Building


  and made available through the Township Clerk;


*Notice published in the Courier News;


*Notice sent to The Star Ledger;


*Notice made available through the Township Librarians.
ROLL CALL:  Mayor Wahler, Councilwoman G. Cahill, Rev. Kenney, Dawn Corcoran-Gardella
Carol Saunders and Chairperson Smith
ABSENT:  Paul Carlton, Dennis Espinosa
Also present: Chris Nelson, Esq., Attorney, Steven Gottlieb, PP and Laura Buckley (Planning Board Recording Secretary).
It was determined that a quorum was present by roll call. 
4.  
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
5. SWEARING IN OF PROFESSIONALS:  Steven Gottlieb 
6. ADOPTION OF RESOLUTIONS TO MEMORIALIZE ACTION TAKEN AT THE REGULAR MEETING OF MAY 8, 2019:
(c)
Resolution to designate Block 5401, Lot 1.02 as a non-condemnation area in need of 
redevelopment. (Sunoco site)
MOTION was made by Carol Saunders to adopt the resolution; seconded by Rev. Henry Kenney.    ROLL CALL: Mayor Wahler, Councilwoman Cahill, Dawn Corcoran-Gardella, Carol Saunders, Vice-Chairman Kenney and Chairperson Smith voted yes on the motion.

Applications will be adopted on July 10, 2019:
(a)
19-PB-09
Abundant Life Worship Center

(b)
19-PB-16
Piscataway Building III Urban Renewal

7. ADOPTION OF MINUTES TO MEMORIALIZE ACTION TAKEN AT THE REGULAR MEETING OF MAY 8, 2019.

 MOTION was made by Carol Saunders to adopt the minutes; seconded by Rev. Henry Kenney.  
 ROLL CALL:  Mayor Wahler, Councilwoman Cahill, Dawn Corcoran-Gardella, Carol Saunders, Rev. Rev. Kenney and Chairperson Smith.
Mr. Nelson states that #8 on the agenda, application 18-PB-45, Diocese of Metuchen, has been Postponed until July 10, 2019, with no further notice required. 
9.
COURTESY REVIEW: Board of Education; EI Associates. Piscataway High School 

sign replacement and landscaping plan.

Rob Walsh, engineer, on behalf of the Board of Education, states that they are here for the sign replacement for the High School. Mr. Rich Scheick from EI Associates, architect, is also present. Mr. Walsh states that the application is to replace the existing outdated sign located facing the tennis courts on the left hand site facing Route 18/Hoes Lane. Right now the sign is old technology; lighted with movable letters message board and it’s facing parallel to the right of way. They did a study in the lower left hand corner of the drawing (T-01); they showed the visibility of the sign proposed location. They initially intended on moving it to the corner of the tennis courts, but once they looked at it they realized that no one would be able to see it. 
Mr. Walsh states that it is now really at the best location and they are just going to turn it 90 degrees, it’ll be a message board. They submitted this drawing with elevations showing the sign which will be 12 feet wide and 7 feet high. It will be a fixed moniker saying Piscataway High School. The lower part will be like a computer screen just like the ones they are doing at the middle and elementary schools.  They know that the landscaping is outdated, they did discuss it with Henry Hinterstein and they came up with a plan for the landscaping. 
Councilwoman Cahill asks when will this be taking place. Mr. Walsh states that in about a month; it is currently out to bid. They are hoping for the beginning of the school year, but probably not to long after that it will be completed. Public portion open/closed. The Board does not have any issue with the proposed sign. 
FINAL MAJOR SUBDIVISION
10.
19-PB-08
Scion Realty




 Major Final Subdivision




Block 2704, Lot 6.01; Zone: R-20




550 William Street


Action to be taken prior to September 22, 2019


      

Attorney:  Bob Smith
Chris Nelson has to recuse himself. Bob Smith, Attorney, is here to represent the applicant. He states that they did the preliminary subdivision before the Board several months ago, all the conditions of the preliminary have been met. The application has been filed and they are here to get the final subdivision perfected. Ms. Corcoran states that as Mr. Smith has stated, they have complied with all of the conditions of the preliminary approval so this is just for their final. Public portion open/closed. 
MOTION was made by Dawn Corcoran-Gardella to approve the application, seconded by Councilwoman Cahill.  
ROLL CALL: Mayor Wahler, Councilwoman Cahill, Dawn Corcoran-Gardella, Carol Saunders, Rev. Kenney and Chairperson Smith voted yes on the motion.

SITE PLAN 
11.
19-PB-11
Global Transport Logistics, Inc.



Preliminary & Final Site Plan



Block 4401, Lot 8.05, Zone: Redevelopment



276 Old New Brunswick Road



Applicant proposes to install four (4) gates at the Piscataway Crossings.
VARIANCES REQUIRED:

No variances are required at this time.


Action to be taken prior to August 1, 2019


Attorney:  Robert Simon

Robert Simon, Attorney, is here to represent the applicant. They are here for amended preliminary and final site plan approval. As some of the members of the Board are aware, we appeared for completeness. The applicant proposes to install four (4) gates at Piscataway Crossings right down the road. The gates have already been installed, they are here to seek amended preliminary and final site plan approval. They have one witness, Chris Cirrotti of Langan Engineering, the professional engineer on the project and they also have the Senior Director of Warehouse Operations at the site if needed to testify. 
Mr. Cirrotti is sworn in to testify; he is accepted by the Board as a professional engineer. Mr. Nelson states that for the record, the agenda states that this is for preliminary and final site plan; it is actually for a minor site plan with no variances so notice was only required to go to the utilities. Mr. Simon states that Mr. Cirrotti is familiar with the plans and the application materials; he agrees. Mr. Cirrotti’s firm prepared the plans for the applicant. Mr. Cirrotti states that the first exhibit is actually from the set; sheet CS-101, the site plan. They are looking at building one which is located at the intersection of Centennial Avenue and Old New Brunswick Road. 

Mr. Cirrotti states that the plan it is depicted on the left side of the plan in a larger scale view where there have been four (4) gates that have been installed. The first gate is along the easterly side of the property; it is a double swing gate and that is an automobile cart way. Similarly, on the westerly side of the building are another set of swing gates. At the north end, which is actually an exit for trucks, is a pair of sliding gates which are 37 feet long. They close at an opening that is 50 feet wide and are double sliding gates. They slide six or seven feet into what where being used as trailer parking spaces on either side that have had bollards installed for safety and so trucks can’t park there and the gates can slide without issue. The fourth gate is a set of double swing gates that are secured by jersey barriers; those gates secure the truck court. 
Mr. Cirrotti marks an exhibit (A-1) which shows pictures of the four different gates. In photo #1, upper left of the exhibit (northerly gate), are sliding gates at the truck port. This is the gate that has a 37 foot length and opens up to 50 feet. You can see on the right hand side the gate has been fully extended. Photo #2 (north west), is a pair of (CS-101.A) swing gates that are flanked by the jersey barriers. It is a view from the east looking into the truck court from the road way. Mr. Nelson asks which way the swing gates open up; they open up inward. They are 11.5 feet each in length. Mr. Nelson asks if they will be blocking any parking spaces when the gates are open. Mr. Cirrotti states that as per the site plan there is significant room for the gate to swing out. 
Ms. Corcoran asks if there is a way to modify these particular gates so they aren’t using Jersey barriers to hold them in place. Mr. Nelson states that it is ugly. Ms. Corcoran believes that they can install a larger gate that works that is more pleasing; planters, etc. Mr. Nelson states that they need something to break up the bright white concrete panels on either side of that entrance. Ms. Corcoran states that this is a brand new facility that is well maintained and well landscaped; it is that particular gate that need to be changed. 
Mr. Simon asks Mr. Cirrotti asks if there is anything that can be done to buffer or screen the Jersey barriers given where it is in the middle of the parking lot. Mr. Cirrotti states that the opening is about seventy (70) feet wide. The opening if needed, can be narrowed down in a number of different ways. They can deploy some planters or screening. Mr. Nelson states that why did they do a 70 foot travel lane between the curbs if they don’t need a third or half of it. Mr. Cirrotti states in an industrial site like this 
the original plan did not depict the gate so it was just designed for two trucks to be able to pass with the 70 foot opening. Mayor Wahler states that it looks cheap; all of the money that they spent out there. He is not in favor of it. Mr. Nelson states that he is worried about emergency vehicles access; they have gone from a 70 foot opening to an 11.5 foot opening. If they had emergency vehicles they would have to move the Jersey barriers or if they had to have two vehicles get through at the same time, that is very tight. 
Mayor Wahler states that the applicant needs to rework this and get rid of the Jersey barriers. Mr. Simon states that what would be preferred in lieu of the Jersey Barriers. Reverend Kenney states that he has seen this in the Woodbridge area in Raritan Center where they have the Jersey barriers. They had a planter box with shrubs in front of the barrier and took out the ugliness. Councilwoman Cahill states that there is potentially an issue since they went up without the fire department knowing the tightness, could they change that. Mr. Nelson states that the center wide is 50 foot, this one is 70 feet. Mr. Gottlieb states that they can remove some asphalt, add some islands and plantings. They really want to avoid planters in front of these things because it is hard to maintain being in an industrial site. Councilwoman Cahill states that the Jersey barrier on the right; how far is it from the curb. The barriers are curb to curb. 
Mr. Nelson states that they can bring it down to 50 foot gates and use the same gate material. They wouldn’t have to worry about loosing any parking spaces. Mr. Simon states that understanding the comments, on sheet TM-101 in their packets, they did a turning study for emergency vehicles so they have a 30 foot ladder truck run through the site. That gate opening is 23 feet in width; 11.5 each side of the gate. Mr. Corcoran asks if they will agree to the modifications. Mr. Simon states that they will agree to the modifications, but his one concern is drainage modifications. Mr. Nelson states that unless they are creating a dam and blocking the water flow to where it was intended to go, they are decreasing impervious coverage, there shouldn’t be any issues with the drainage.  Mr. Nelson asks if there is a topography sheet. There is a sheet in the packet, VS-102, that has spot elevations on it. Mr. Simon states that they will be willing to replace the Jersey barrier with another way to add the gates. 

Mr. Cirrotti states that photo #3 is the swing gate at the westerly side (CS-101.C); double swing gate that goes back to the curb line and there is no obstruction to the parking lot. Photo #4 is a pair of swing gates  (CS-101.C) and double gates that swing back to the curb line with full access to the lot. Mr. Simon asks Mr. Cirrotti if there are any issues with queing or circulation through the site; safety of egress and ingress. Mr. Cirrotti states that there are no issues navigating through the site; there are no concerns or conflicts. Mr. Simon states that there is already a knox box on site for emergency services.

Mr. Simon states that there was an issue during completion that had to do with tractor trailers backing up into the landscaping. The applicant has already installed wheel stops that will prevent the trucks from rolling back into the landscaping. An exhibit, A-2, is entered. It is a picture depicting several locations along the northerly side showing that the wheel stops have been installed. It is hard to see in the pictures, but they are back far enough so they can’t hit the landscaping. Ms. Corcoran asks if the applicant has replaced any of the damaged landscaping on the site. Mr. Simon states that he knows there are still open review and escrow; he is not sure where they are with that. Mr. Cirrotti states that they will comply with whatever needs to be done. 

Mr. Nelson asks if they are still in compliance with the parking as per the redevelopment plan? Mr. Simon states that he did go back to that resolution to check and they are in compliance. There was not any requirement as per the trailer parking and also there is no stipulation as a condition. Ms. Corcoran asks if there is any sidewalk that has not been installed as per the prior approval. Mayor Wahler states 
that yes there is; along the section across the driveway going south that needs to be installed. Ms. Corcoran states that that should be a condition in this approval; it is the sidewalk along Old New Brunswick Road. Ms. Corcoran states that in the staff report it states that they should put up reflector tape on the gates; they will comply. Public portion open/closed. 
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Cahill to approve the application, seconded by Ms. Corcoran.  
ROLL CALL: Mayor Wahler, Councilwoman Cahill, Dawn Corcoran-Gardella, Carol Saunders, Rev. Kenney and Chairperson Smith voted yes on the motion.

12.
DULY AUDITED BILLS TO BE PAID
MOTION was made by Ms. Corcoran to pay the bills and seconded by Ms. Saunders. ROLL CALL: Mayor Wahler, Councilwoman Cahill, Dawn Corcoran-Gardella, Carol Saunders, Dennis Espinosa and  Vice-Chairman Kenney voted yes on the motion.
13. ADJOURNMENT: 

MOTION made by Vice-Chairman Kenney to adjourn; All in favor. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:06 P.M.
NEXT SITE PLAN/SUBDIVISION BOARD MEETING – JUNE 26, 2019 AT 2:30 P.M.

NEXT PLANNING BOARD REGULAR MEETING – JULY 10, 2019 AT 7:30 P.M. 

Respectfully Submitted,

_____________________________
Laura A. Buckley
Planning Board Clerk for Carol A. Saunders, Secretary
I certify that the foregoing is a true and correct copy of the Minutes of the Regular Meeting

of June 12, 2019, same having been fully adopted by the Planning Board of Piscataway 
on July 10, 2019.

___________________________________

CAROL A. SAUNDERS, Secretary 
PISCATAWAY TOWNSHIP PLANNING BOARD    
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